Dear Residents:

3rd Track Constructors (3TC) is making significant progress on the LIRR Expansion Project from Floral Park to Hicksville. Here in New Hyde Park, we are progressing construction on the new ADA compliant South 12th Street Pedestrian Underpass.

On Monday, May 24 crews will begin relocating utilities beneath the tracks in order to make room for the new underpass. Following this activity, crews will prepare to install a precast box structure beneath the tracks, which will act as the foundation for the underpass.

The precast box structure will be installed during a double track outage over the weekend of June 11-13.

As a result, both 2nd Avenue and 3rd Avenue will close between South 11th Street and South 12th Street from May 24 to approximately June 25. Parking will be restricted in these locations for the duration of this activity.

Construction on the South 12th Street Pedestrian Underpass is expected to be complete this Fall.

We are committed to doing all that we can to minimize the disruption to the community during this activity. We have made great strides on New Hyde Park project elements and on project elements across the Main Line Corridor, and we greatly appreciate your patience.

To stay informed about the LIRR Expansion Project, make sure to register for updates at – https://lirrexpansion.com/register-for-updates/. Should you have any additional questions, please don't hesitate to contact us through the project's 24-hour Hotline at 516.203.4955 or email us at CommunityOutreach@LIRRexpansion.com.

We look forward to continuing to serve you and your community.

Respectfully,

Your New Hyde Park Community Ambassador



Judy White

We encourage residents to visit www.lirrexpansion.com for up-to-date project details and to register for eblasts. For more information, please contact the project's Information Hotline at 516-203-4955 or e-mail CommunityOutreach@lirrexpansion.com.